
ENFIELD BOARD OF EDUCATION 

CURRICULUM COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

February 21, 2018 

 

 

The February 21, 2018 Curriculum Committee meeting was called to order by Tim Neville 6:10 PM. 

 

Present:  Tim Neville, Sarah Hernandez and Ashley Depeau 

Absent: None 

Also Present: Michelle Middleton 

Audience: None 

 

 

Comparison of AP courses offered at other High Schools within our DRG 

 

Ms. Middleton shared with the committee a chart showing the number of AP courses at high schools 

within our DRG.  Two communities, Bristol and Hamden, currently offer 20 AP options.  EHS will offer 

19 AP options in the 2018-2019 school year.  She explained that some of the Programs of Studies for 

other districts had not yet been updated to 2018-2019, so these numbers may change.  Ms. Middleton will 

conduct another audit in the spring.   

 

Committee members asked Ms. Middleton to find out how many students were in these schools and the 

percentage that were taking AP courses.  She will gather this information and present it to the committee 

at a later date. 

 

Committee members asked M. Middleton to provide a chart of the state-mandated testing, including the 

names of assessments, which age groups are involved, and the time-frame within which these assessments 

are administered.  Ms. Middleton will provide Mr. Neville with a copy of the state’s chart.  She also 

stated that letters will be sent home to parents of students taking these assessments both by the district and 

the schools with additional information. 

 

Committee members asked for additional information on the opportunities within the different pathways 

offered at the high school.  This information will be brought to the committee in March. 

 

Items from the Table - None 

 

Adjournment – The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Michelle Middleton 

Chief Academic Officer 

 

 

 


